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COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY 

BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

In the Matter of: 

PURCHASED WATER ADJUSTMENT ) 
APPLICATION OF WEST SHELBY ) CASE NO. 2008-00215 
WATER DISTRICT ) 

O R D E R  

West Shelby Water District ("West Shelby") was given notice on May 22, 2008 by 

Shelbyville Municipal Water & Sewer Commission ("Shelbyville Municipal") that its 

wholesale water rate would increase from its current rate of $1.73 per 1,000 gallons to 

$1.78 per 1,000 gallons, effective August 1, 2008. West Shelby filed on June 12, 2008 

requesting that the Commission approve a purchased water adjustment for rates 

according to 807 KAR 5:068. However, on July 8, 2008 West Shelby informed the 

Commission that it wished to withdraw its application due to notice that Shelbyville 

Municipal was no longer seeking an adjustment of its wholesale rate.' We find that the 

underlying basis for West Shelby's request for an adjustment of its water rate has been 

withdrawn and that this case should be dismissed. 

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED that this case is dismissed as moot and is 

removed from the Commission's docket. 

' Letter to the Commission dated July 3, 2008 from Wanda H. Land, Manager, 
West Shelby Water District, with attached notice from Shelbyville Municipal Water & 
Sewer Commission withdrawing proposed wholesale rate adjustment. 



Done at Frankfort, Kentucky, this 17th day of J u l y ,  2008. 

By the Commission 
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